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November 3, 2014 

Long's Pond Estates 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

Board Members 

Doug Boland, President Present 

Craig Viers, Vice President Present 

Michelle Jones, Treasurer Present 

Stephanie Young, Secretary Present 

Don Hardy, Member-At-Large Present 

Committee Members 

Greg Garrett, Yard of the Month and Landscaping 

Guests 

Sharon Jones, SCE&G Gas Sales 

Artise Irving, SCE&G Gas Sales Account Manager 

Elizabeth Johnson, William Douglas Property Management 

 

Meeting Called to Order 6:30 P.M. 

SCE&G 

 Sharon Jones with SCE&G presented the possibility of gas expansion into Long's Pond Estates. Infrastructure 

would need to be implemented into three stages within our neighborhood based on homeowner interest. 

SCE&G must weigh the cost of infrastructure versus the future business / income of the project.  If the interest is 

not there from homeowner, the feasibility to bring gas to the neighborhood would simply not be there.  Every 

homeowner will need to fill out a survey in order to analyze who would be their customers. Those customers 

would need to install and have running a gas appliance (logs, stove, water heater, furnace) within 60 days of the 

gas line being brought to their property. This does not include outside gas grills, generators, or pool heaters.  A 

plumber would need to be consulted in order to bring gas from the road to the home. Those would be a 

separate charge / issue to be coordinated with SCE&G.  There are rebates for each appliance purchase (copy of 

rebate form attached to minutes) for the homeowner. Boring would be how the installation would take place 

with little disturbance to neighborhood. Sharon Jones also mentioned the benefits of gas run appliances versus 

electric: comfort, convenience, cost. Those surveyed should also think about future appliance replacement. Are 

their water heaters due to be replaced within the next year (those not in phase 1); range; dryer, etc. and would 

they consider a gas appliance at that time.  Information regarding our meeting along with SCE&G survey will be 

mailed out with November newsletter. Any questions regarding this process can be directed to Artise Irving at 

803.217.7250, airving@scana.com. SCE&G will even meet with homeowners to discuss in detail if invited.  

Neighborhood Violations 

 Elizabeth explained there are no pending violations. Her next property inspection will be the middle of 

November. 

 At that time, Elizabeth will take note of downed trees and snow related clean up to send letters to neighbors 

who have not cleaned up by that time. This gives homeowners two weeks which is ample time to coordinate 

clean up. 

 Past due accounts (Annual dues, fines, etc.) over one year old are to be sent to attorney.  
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Committee Reports 

 ARC Committee has not been that busy. Only one request recently but they are ready for any future requests. 

 Welcoming Committee is planning on meeting a new homeowner this week. 

 Landscaping Committee mentioned some trees down on common lot and at the front of the neighborhood.  

Maintenance of the detention ponds was discussed. Redirecting some of the sprinklers at the front entrance was 

discussed.  

Other Business 

 HOA to bid out three insurance quotes for a possible better rate around March 2015. 

 The taking of minutes will be handled by the Secretary if she is in attendance. Someone will need to be assigned 

minute taking if she is not there. 

 Well pump will be looked at by Mr. Perry 

 Results of speeding study will be put in the November newsletter. 

 Noise ordnance reminder will also be put in the newsletter. 

 

Next Board Meeting:     January 12, 2015 6:30 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  










